



July 29, 2025

Dear Prayer Partners:

Thank you so much for your prayers and faithful support. It is encouraging to know that people are praying for me and the ministry here. Honduras is being plagued by respiratory illnesses with the onset of the rainy season. Even covid is making a comeback. Between influenza, colds, dengue, zika, chikungunya, and covid there are many sick people in our area. This has affected the attendance in the services. Please pray for our health and protection from these sicknesses. I am busy preparing for my trip to the States in September.





We praise the Lord that last Sunday I was privileged to dedicate a precious two-week-old baby girl in our service. She didn't even cry. I guess she recognized my voice! Her grandmother is very faithful to the services. Please pray for her father's spiritual life. He is a secondary level teacher. His name is Cesar.

I have been privileged to preach in two other churches in our area. My prayer is that the Lord will use me for His honor and glory. We praise the Lord that the young man who was helping me last year and moved to Costa Rica in December has moved back here. He will be helping again!

On a personal note, we have exciting news: Edgar and Alexandra are expecting a baby boy the end of November! Also, Halbert proposed to Iliana and she said YES! They are busy planning for the wedding. We are all excited for both of these events. Thank you for praying for our family.

Yours with Hope for Honduras,

Leslie Priday